

Building Control Service Ground Floor Cecil Ward Building 4-10 Linenhall Street Belfast BT2 8BP

25th March 2024

Dear Neil

Site/Route:
Designation of
Queens Quay (4 sites)

Hot and cold non-alcoholic beverages, confectionery, ice cream and cold food, flowers and plants, arts and crafts, Artisan products such as breads or similar commodities.

Please note that police are offering no objections to the proposed designation of the above sites being further considered and managed by DFI and Belfast City Council.

Police note that among the commodities being proposed and acknowledge that hot and cold non-alcoholic beverages, confectionery, ice cream and cold food or similar commodities. No night time hot food traders sites are being considered.

If the licence is approved police would expect the applicant comply with the Street Trading Act (Northern Ireland) 2001 and the Road Traffic (Northern Ireland) Order 1981.

Forwarded for your attention.

Kind Regards

Licensing Officer, Musgrave Station, Belfast Belfast City District Command

60 Victoria Street, Belfast, BT1 3GL

Email: BelfastLicensing@psni.pnn.police.uk

# **Network Traffic, Street Lighting and Transportation Eastern Division**



Neil Melville **Belfast City Council** Ground Floor, Cecil Ward Building 4 - 10 Linenhall Street Belfast BT2 8BP

Annex 7,

Castle Buildings, Stormont Estate,

Belfast BT4 3SQ

Telephone: 0300 200 7893 Texphone: 028 9054 0022

Email: Traffic.Eastern@infrastructure-ni.gov.uk Website:

www.infrastructure-ni.gov.uk

Being Dealt With By: Stephen Andrews

Direct Line: Your Ref:

> Our Ref: MT 166113-24 Date: 14 February 2024

Dear Mr Melville,

# STREET TRADING DESIGNATION APPLICATION

OUR REF:	MT 166113-24
DATE RECEIVED:	02 February 2024
APPLICANT:	Belfast City Council
LOCATION:	Queens Quay
TRADING DATE:	Any-time
OUR COMMENTS:	The locations indicated on the accompanying drawings are not part of the adopted road network and consequently we have no objection to both applications.

Please contact me if you wish to discuss further.

Yours sincerely,

Stephen Andrews Traffic Management 1



From: Pettigrew, Michael <

**Sent:** 09 February 2024 13:36

**To:** Neil Melville **Cc:** Hammond, Gary

**Subject:** [EXTERNAL]RE: Proposed designation of a new street trading site

**CAUTION:** This email originated from outside our organisation. Do not click links, open attachments, or enter any details unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe. If you think the email is suspicious please contact servicedesk@belfastcity.gov.uk.

#### Neil

Thank you for your letter dated 02 February 2024 and the opportunity to comment on the application to have four trading pitches designated on QQ.

The Department is supportive of the designation of these trading pitches on QQ. However there needs to be flexibility as to their specific location, as QQ remains an important access point and operational area for the Department's River Management Team. The Department is content to support the application for the trading pitches subject to the flexibility in location being confirmed. I would suggest an area is designated within which the trading pitches can be located but the final positioning will be decided by the Department, to meet our operational requirements.

I hope this response is helpful.

If you need any further information/comment please contact me.

## Michael

Michael Pettigrew I Belfast Regeneration Directorate | Head of Laganside Team | Public Spaces

Supporting people, Building communities, Shaping places



From: Neil Melville <

Sent: Friday, February 2, 2024 5:08 PM

To: Pettigrew, Michael

**Subject:** Proposed designation of a new street trading site

Hello Michael, Belfast City Council is currently proceeding with the new designation process for consideration of new street trading sites including sites at Queen's Quay. Please find attached a consultation letter detailing the proposal with map also attached.

We would appreciate any comments on the proposed sites and if you need to discuss anything further please contact me.

### Regards

**Neil Melville | Licensing Officer |** Building Control | Place and Economy Department Belfast City Council | Cecil Ward Building | 4-10 Linenhall Street, Belfast | BT2 8BP

www.belfastcity.gov.uk | www.facebook.com/belfastcitycouncil | www.twitter.com/belfastcc

For information on how Belfast City Council may use your personal data visit www.belfastcity.gov.uk/privacy

The information contained in or attached to this message is intended only for the people to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, any use, storage,

disclosure or copying of this information is unauthorised and prohibited. This information may be confidential or subject to legal privilege. If you have received this

email in error please notify the sender immediately by using the reply facility in your email software and then delete the email from your inbox. The contents of this

message do not represent the expressed view of Belfast City Council unless that is clearly stated. Belfast City Council cannot accept liability in the event that the

onward transmission, opening, or use of this message and/or any attachments adversely affects the recipient's systems or data.